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	Daniel R Pring

Captain

London Rowing Club



	
	12th May 2006
	


Dear Tideway Captains,

I hope you’re all well and enjoying the better weather.  As some of you may already know, this year LRC celebrates 150 years, and as part of our festivities to commemorate the occasion, we will be hosting our Patron, Prince Philip, The Duke of Edinburgh for the evening on the 18th of May (next Thursday).

As we did when He visited 25 years ago, we will again be putting on a row past for the Duke so that he can see how the club is getting on for Himself.  He will view the crews from the launch, Casamajor, which will be stationary near Fulham Football Ground as the crews row past Him.  This will take place at approximately 1915 on Thursday.

High tide at Hammersmith Bridge on the 18th is at 1850, so the tide is still going to be almost at the top, but running out, so we will be paddling en masse up to near Harrods/Hammersmith, spinning and coming back past the Duke who will be on the Middlesex bank near FFC; (no jokes about that being a normal length LRC outing anyway please!)

We would like to perform the row past processionally and fairly close to one another, and as such will need a bit of marshalling, so we’ll have a launch in place at around Harrods to ensure that we are all safely herded through.

There may also be some disruption to traffic on the embankment, owing to the security requirements for a Royal visit.

I would like to both apologise for any disruption that this might cause to your training that evening, and also very politely request that once the row past has begun, that other crews might wait until after it has been completed before coming past.  We do not envisage that it will take more than a few minutes to get our crews through, and so hopefully any disruption will be minimal.

I would also like to invite the clubs on the Putney hard to raise their flags (if you wish) on the afternoon/evening of the 18th; after all, it’s not often we have a Royal visitor!

If you have any questions, or I have missed any information, please don’t hesitate to contact me at the club.

Yours most sincerely,

Dan
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